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Substantial Amendment /Public 

Hearing-CDBG Funds (2 of 2) 

 The Community Development Citizen Participation Plan requires 

amendments to the FY 16-17 Annual Action Plan when additions, 

deletions, or substantial changes to purpose, scope, location or 

beneficiaries of an activity occurs. 

 A substantial amendment requires 2 public hearings and a 30-day 

public comment period; began Jan. 15, 2018 – ending February 

13, 2018. Notice advertised in Killeen Daily Herald. 

 Dec. 18, 2017 Community Development Advisory Committee 

received presentations from three applicants. 

 CDAC recommended $209,248.00 to one public facility 

improvement; Killeen Community Services – Bob Gilmore Senior 

Center Restroom and Entry Renovations. 

 



Restroom and Entry at Bob Gilmore Senior Center non-compliant with 

Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) requirements. 

Restroom/Entry Renovations 



Summary & Recommendation 

 $209,248.00 was made available from Girl Scouts cancelled 

project. Available funds only for eligible public facility and public 

improvements; 

 A substantial amendment, public comment/public hearings, and 

allocation of the available funds is required to meet HUD timeliness 

test for expenditure of CDBG funds 

 CDAC recommended the Killeen Community Services Bob Gilmore 

Center Restroom and Entry Renovations Project 

 City Council approve  the ordinance amending the FY 16-17 Annual 

Action Plan and the CDBG funding allocation, considering any public 

comments received from the 30 day public comment period. 




